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SUBJECT

A motion directing the Executive to work in collaboration with the Council to seek funding options for the development of a web site that would inform and encourage sustainable practices and promote local businesses.
SUMMARY

Proposed Motion 2009-0275 directs the Executive to work in collaboration with the Council to seek funding options for the development of a web site that would inform and encourage sustainable practices and promote local businesses. It is anticipated that funding for this project would come from grants or private sources. The motion requires the Executive transmit a report to the Council by July 15, 2009 on the County’s progress in identifying and securing funding for this project.
ANALYSIS

Why Develop A New Website?

King County has long been a national leader among local governments in working on sustainability issues, providing a range of printed, on-line, and in-person resources to inform residents and guide behaviors across a spectrum of issues. To advance this effort and provide a more cohesive way of informing residents about the costs, impacts, and ways to improve current practices, King County is proposing the development of an integrated and interactive suite of online resources.

The proposed website will be designed to complement the work of local partners by acting as a clearinghouse for local resource on sustainability. The web site will take advantage of King County’s access to numerous databases that together can shed light on the environment, health, and economic characteristics of our households, neighborhoods, the County, and cities. 

The website is intended to motivate change by providing King County residents a tool to track their household sustainability footprint and calculate the benefits of potential lifestyle improvements—such as taking the bus to work.

The website will feature several components. 

1) A calculator to allow individuals to calculate the sustainability of their activities and compare that to their neighborhood and county averages.

2) A tool to allow people to calculate the benefits of potential lifestyle improvements.

3) A sustainability profile by neighborhood.
4) A sustainability profile for King County.
5) Information on sustainable resources near their home or workplace.
Effort is Consistent with New Research on Changing Behavior

Recent research suggests that “social norms” are one of the most important factors in changing people’s behavior. A recent New York Times article showed how utilities are using tools that allow customers to see how their energy usage compares with their neighbors. A website similar to the one King County would develop was recently launched in San Francisco. 
Web Site can be Developed with Minimal Costs. 
The proposed website largely uses existing data bases. Therefore, the cost to develop the database should be minimal. It is estimated that the costs would be about $50,000.
Motion Seeks Funding Options. 
The motion directs the Executive to work in collaboration with the Council in identifying and securing funding options for this project. The motion requires the executive to report to the Council by July 15, 2009 on the County’s progress in identifying and securing funding for this project.
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